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	MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING 
THE MEDINAH PARK DISTRICT, DUPAGE COUNTY, ILLINOIS

MARCH 21, 2018

	The Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Medinah Park District, DuPage County, Illinois was held on Wednesday, March 21, 2087 at the Connolly Recreation Center, located at 22W130 Thorndale Avenue, Medinah, Illinois.                                     

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM by Vice-President Maryann Grygiel.                                                                        

It was moved by John Blankenship and seconded by Jean Ott to appoint Lawrence Brady to fill the remaining term of Jessica Meyers as Park Commissioner of the Medinah Park District.  Attorney Bryan Mraz conducted the swearing in ceremony of appointed Commissioner Lawrence Brady.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:         Maryann Grygiel, Jean Ott,  John Blankenship            

Nay:         None

Absent:    Lance Murphy

Motion Carried.

Roll Call was taken showing the following members present;                      

Commissioners    Maryann Grygiel, Vice President; Jean Ott, Treasurer; 

Present:                John Blankenship, Commissioner; Larry Brady, Commissioner

Commissioner      President Lance Murphy
Absent:

Also Present:     
 Bruce Baum, Executive Director/Secretary; Vincent DeGrado,                                                                                                                                       

                            Superintendent of Parks; Bryan Mraz, Attorney; Maria Piworski,  

                            Business Manager
                                  General Public: Hank Miller, Wayne Meyers, Irene Jarocinski
Ms. Grygiel recognized a quorum.        

Ms. Grygiel led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Ms. Grygiel asked if there were any additions or corrections to the Agenda.  Mr. Baum stated there was no need for Executive Session.  It was moved by John Blankenship and seconded by Jean Ott to approve the Agenda as amended.  Ms. Grygiel asked for discussion.  There was none.   
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:         Maryann Grygiel, Jean Ott, John Blankenship, Larry Brady         
Nay:         None

Absent:    Lance Murphy
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Jean Ott and seconded by John Blankenship to approve the Special Meeting Minutes of February 21, 2018 as presented.  Ms. Grygiel asked for discussion. There was none
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:         Maryann Grygiel, Jean Ott, John Blankenship         

Nay:         None

Absent:    Lance Murphy

Abstain:   Larry Brady

Motion Carried.

Ms. Grygiel asked if there was any Written/Verbal Correspondence.  Staff received no written or verbal correspondence.  Jean Ott referenced correspondence from citizens regarding repainting of parking slot lines at the Metra parking lot.  Jean Ott also had a resident ask about allowance for viewing their children in the Preschool Room during class time, either through windows or via our security camera system.  Attorney Mraz said we would need to be sensitive to other parents of the children.  Bruce Baum said it would take some time to have the camera system adjusted, if at all possible.  John Blankenship said creating a system for viewing could be a very expensive process. 
It was moved by John Blankenship and seconded by Jean Ott approve the payment of past bills dated February 21, 2018 totaling $8,732.91.  Ms. Grygiel asked for discussion. Commissioner Blankenship asked about Home Depot bill.  We only have a house account with Home Depot.  Commissioner Ott asked about the new credit card investigation.  Director Baum is still investigating various options. 
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:        Jean Ott, John Blankenship, Larry Brady, Maryann Grygiel
Nay:        None

Absent:   Lance Murphy
Motion Carried.
It was moved by John Blankenship and seconded by Jean Ott approve the payment of past bills dated March 8, 2018 totaling $8,860.06.  Ms. Grygiel asked for discussion.  There was none.
Aye:        John Blankenship, Larry Brady, Maryann Grygiel, Jean Ott

Nay:        None

Absent:   Lance Murphy

Motion Carried.

It was moved by John Blankenship and seconded by Jean Ott to approve the payment of Future Bills dated March 13, 2018 totaling $10,124.31.  Ms. Grygiel asked for discussion. Commissioner Blankenship asked about a bill for Robbin Schwartz.  This is the Lake Park Tax Consortium legal representation.  Commissioner Ott asked about a dance refund for a participant.  Commissioner Blankenship asked about bills for Family Fest operations.  Commissioner Ott asked about Building Maintenance supplies.  
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:        Larry Brady, Maryann Grygiel, Jean Ott, John Blankenship
Nay:        None

Absent:   Lance Murphy
Motion Carried.

It was moved by John Blankenship and seconded by Jean Ott to approve Salaries, Social Security, Medicare and IMRF (liability) for the month ending February 28, 2018 totaling $45,422.46.   Ms. Grygiel asked for discussion. There was none.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:        Maryann Grygiel, Jean Ott, John Blankenship, Larry Brady
Nay:        None

Absent:   Lance Murphy
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Larry Brady and seconded by John Blankenship to approve the Treasurer's Report for the month ending February 28, 2018 as presented.  Ms. Grygiel asked for discussion.  There was none.                                 

ROLL CALL VOTE:                                                                 

Aye:         Maryann Grygiel, Jean Ott, John Blankenship, Larry Brady
Nay:         None

Absent:    Lance Murphy
Motion Carried.
There was none.
Mr. DeGrado said we sustained turf damage at Manary Park from tire tracks in the ball diamond and soccer field area.  They drove on the soccer field.  Repairs will be coming soon to beat the start of spring soccer season.  Mr. DeGrado referenced our new park employee, Pete Cesaroni.  Pete is a resident of Medinah and has a background in construction and was a pipe fitter until his recent retirement.  Mr. DeGrado said staff has replaced four exit lights in the Connolly Recreation Center to match the new ones that were replaced when the remodel was completed. 
Mr. Baum said the Flashlight Egg Hunt, Easter Egg Hunt and the 7th annual Boy Scout Troop 95 Pancake Breakfast are scheduled for March 23/24 although weather may be unkind to us.  The Youth Basketball season ended with 55 kids participating in the 2017-18 basketball leagues. The Spring soccer program presently has 48 kids registered. The Spring soccer season will run from April 21 – June 16.  Mr. Baum said the Summer 2018 Brochure is on time and is scheduled to hit resident mailboxes the week of April 23, 2018.  Commissioner Blankenship asked about long term volunteers in the youth basketball program.  Commissioner Ott asked about when certain Bloomingdale programs would be facilitated by us.
Mark Goode said over the last several weeks the Parks Maintenance Department has been working very hard on removing a lot of items from the building inspection punch list.  This includes items such as new emergency lights and exit signs.  We also completed bi-annual CPR certification for a number of full and part time staff.  Commissioner Ott asked about certain annual facility and life safety inspections.
Ms. Piworski has been preparing all of the required information for PDRMA’S 2017 Workers Compensation Payroll Audit. This Audit is used to determine our revised insurance rates.  It is quite comprehensive and is based on payroll salaries while isolating maintenance salaries.  Ms. Piworski and Director Baum have been compiling and forwarding information requested by our new audit firm, Knutte and Associates in preparation for our annual audit scheduled for the first week of April.
Mr. Baum presented the report from the Park Rangers.  Winter time tends to be quiet.  Commissioners Blankenship and Ott referenced lack of information in report on Manary Park damage.
There was no report from Attorney Mraz.
Mr. Baum highlighted a few events including the 3rd  annual  BBQ Bash on April 28, 2018.   NEDSRA will also be holding a fundraiser on Tuesday, April 10 at the Chipotle Restaurant at 1078 N. Rohlwing Road in Addison.
Mr. Baum said the appropriate 2018 Budget & Appropriations filings will be filed with  DuPage County within the required time frame prior the end March 30th, 2018.
Mr. Baum stated that Statements of Economic Interest are due by May 1.  These forms must be completed (via website or mail and returned to the County Clerk’s Office) no later than May 1, 2018.
Mr. Baum included in your packet for future reference the 2018 IPRA compensation Survey of Parks and Recreation staffing positions.
Mr. Baum said the Activity/Project Log Update is included in your packet.  Staff would be happy to answer any questions related to the document.  The Credit Card processing mechanism is up and fully functional.
Director Baum started a discussion on the Strategic Plan timeline that specifically related to setting dates during the summer months to allow for citizen input on the future direction of the District.  Allowing for published dates to be in the Summer Program Guide will allow for information to get out to all households in the District by the end of April.  Available dates and times were discussed by Commissioners as well as guidelines surrounding the requirements of official meetings being publicized.  Commissioner Blankenship asked about previous discussions by the Board in holding some form of monthly coffees.
Mr. Baum said the District is presently in discussions with NEDSRA on a possible job share initiative to hire a part time marketing professional.  As per our discussions in late 2017 we have budgeted to bring on an 8-12 hour per week position to oversee our marketing ventures.  The two agencies are presently discussing job responsibilities, job descriptions and salary structure should it be decided to move forward.  
Commissioner Blankenship asked about the opportunity for IAPD to provide a self-assessment of our Board and whether there would be a cost involved.  He also asked if we have ever had Com Ed provide an energy audit of our facilities as this service is available through the utility company.   Commissioner Ott referenced a number of items including summer programming, the Ash Tree treatment program, permanent baggo games, the NEDSRA ADA funds account and the Daily Herald newspaper subscription.  Commissioners discussed park encroachment issues and procedures surrounding this.  
Ms.Grygiel asked if there were any Citizen’s Comments.  Irene Jarocinski  asked about who the band was for Family Fest and Mr. Baum stated that we have booked a 50’s/60’s style band for the event.  She asked about benches for the tennis courts.  Mr. Baum said benches are in the budget for 2018 and will be ordered.  Irene also asked about having a signup sheet for tennis players looking for playing partners.
There was no old/unfinished business before the Board of Commissioners.
It was moved by Jean Ott and seconded by John Blankenship to approve Resolution 18-4, approving an agreement between the Medinah Park District and Graf Tree Care in the amount of $1,760.00 for Emerald Ash Borer tree treatment services pending attorney’s final approval.  Vice-President Grygiel asked for discussion. There was none. 
ROLL CALL VOTE:                                                                 

Aye:         Jean Ott, John Blankenship, Larry Brady, Maryann Grygiel 
Nay:         None

Absent:    Lance Murphy 
Motion Carried.
There was no Other Business before the Board of Commissioners.
It was moved by John Blankenship and seconded by Jean Ott to adjourn the regular meeting at 8:35pm.  Ms. Grygiel asked for discussion.  There was none.
All in favor: 4 ayes
Opposed: 0 nays
Motion Carried.
Respectfully submitted,

Bruce E. Baum, Secretary          

   ____________________________________
   Secretary                                                              Date  _______________________

                            ____________________________________________

                            President – Board of Commissioners
	Call to Order
Swearing in of Appointed Commissioner Lawrence Brady
Roll Call

Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Agenda

Approval of  February 21, 2018 Special Meeting Minutes
Written/Verbal Correspondence

Approval of Past Bills February 21, 2018, $8,732.91
Approval of Past Bills March 8, 2018 -  2018, $8,860.06
Approval of  
Future Bills 

March 13, 2018

$10,124.31 
Approval of  Salaries, Social Security, Medicare and IMRF(liability) – February,2018 -$45,422.46
Approval of Treasurer’s Report: February, 2018
Staff Reports 
Parks/Maintenance

Recreation Report
Safety Report
Finance/Business
Park Ranger Report
Attorney Report
Director’s Report
NEDSRA
2018 Budget & Appropriation Filing with DuPage County 
Statements of Economic Interest
IPRA 2018 Compensation Survey

Items for Discussion
Activity/Project Log
Strategic Plan Timeline Discussion 
Part time Marketing position
Commissioner’s Comments/Concerns
Citizen’s Comments (for items not on the agenda)
Old/Unfinished Business:
New Business:
Resolution 18-4: 
Contract – EAB tree treatment
Other Business:
Adjournment



